Mr. P. L. Phillippi, Coach, Salina High School, Salina, Kansas.

Dear Coach Phillippi:

Dr. Allen received your letter of April 17th this morning just as he was leaving for Halstead, Kansas, where he speaks tonight. He asked that I write you and suggest that if possible you might bring your boy to Lawrence for the Kansas Interscholastic Meet on Saturday, April 22nd. During the morning he would have time to make an examination of the boy's knee, and recommend treatment for it.

Other people will be coming in to See Dr. Allen on Saturday morning, so I suggest that you write him and tell him approximately the time you will be here, if you find it possible to come.

Sincerely yours,